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Dear Parents/ Carers,

Goodbye Mrs Cooke
This week we have said goodbye to Mrs Cooke.  Mrs Cooke has taught at Lowton West for just over 14 years and we would like to thank her for all of her hard work and commitment to the school during that time.  We wish her every success and happiness for the future.  Good luck Mrs Cooke!
School Christmas Break

School re-opens for the children on Tuesday 7th January 2025. 
Winning House
The autumn term winning house will be announced on return to school the first week of January.

PE DAYS
PE days will remain the same throughout the school, after Christmas. Reception classes and Year 6 classes will need to wear PE kits on the first day back, Tuesday 7th January. Thank you.
Non-Uniform Day Fund-Raising

On 6th November this year we held a non-uniform day. Funds raised were donated to the following charities:
Macmillan Cancer Support
£182.00

‘Once Upon A Smile’ (bereavement support) £150.00

Thank you so much for supporting the non-uniform days with your donations via SchoolMoney.
Jo Platt MP Christmas Card Competition

All of the children who entered the Christmas Card competition (that was organised by Jo Platt MP) have received a certificate this week.  We are pleased to announce that 5 of our pupils gained a ‘runner up’ position and they have each received a selection box and a copy of the Christmas card bearing the winning design and ‘runner up’ designs. The cards also show their names and the name of the school they attend. The Christmas cards have been sent to all MPs including the Prime Minister, Sir Keir Starmer. The winners were:
Waliyah M, Class 2

Skyla E, Class 14

Isaac E, Class 12

Nancy P, Class 14

Florence S, Class 12

Friends Association Colouring Competition
Winners were drawn from the many, many entries, and the following children each received a prize from the Friends Association:

Class 1   1st Sophie K

2nd Skye S

3rd Oscar
Class 2   1st Eva

2nd Bella R    

3rd Toby S

Class 3   1st Zoie
 
2nd Junvi    

3rd Heidi

Class 4   1st Bonnie W

2nd Nathaniel    
3rd Kian J

Class 5
1st Ava
   
2nd Lucy   

3rd Alex C

Class 6   1st Callie
    
2nd Vincent    
3rd Darcy

Class 7   1st Ivy-May    

2nd Kaycee-Leah
3rd Willow

Class 8   1st Dulcie    

2nd Isabelle W    
3rd Daniel

Class 9   1st Grace R   

2nd Victoria R    
3rd Sadie F

Class 10 1st Oliver K    
2nd Isabella   

3rd Rodrigo

Class 11 1st Oliver   

2nd Riley   

3rd Rupert

Class 12 1st Betsy 

2nd Mia W   

3rd Clara

Class 13
1st Oscar   

2nd Ellie K   

3rd Inaya 

Class 14
1st Isabella   

2nd Poppy   

3rd Evie

Thank you from The Friends Association
Thank you for buying our raffle tickets, items from the tuck shops and entering the colouring competition.  We have raised an AMAZING £803 from the raffles, £295 from the tuckshops and £130 from the colouring competition which is a FANTASTIC TOTAL of £1228.

Thank you to all the staff, Friends and local businesses for the donations of the raffle prizes.
Friends Association AGM
Our AGM is on Thursday 9th January at 5pm - please come and find out about what we do.  We are always looking for new members and ideas for fundraising.

Applying for Reception class place for September 2025
If your child was born between 1st September 2020 and 31st August 2021, they will start Reception class at the start of the new school year in September 2025. The online application is already open. Read the following booklet of important information about the application process: Reception class place 2025 booklet
The closing date for applications is 15 January 2025 and you will need to apply online using the Citizen Portal at Apply online for a Reception Class place
School Dinners

After the Christmas Break (week commencing Tuesday 7th January) it will be ‘Week 1’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. 
Out of School Achievements

Kian J from Class 4 has recently achieved his 25m Swimming Award. Well done Kian!
Oscar S from Class 13 completed and passed his 800m Swimming Award last weekend. That’s thirty-two lengths of the pool! Good job, Oscar!

Arthur C from Class 5 won a gold medal at his gymnastics Christmas competition this week. Congratulations, Arthur!
Thank you

We would like to say a big ‘Thank you’ to one of our parents whose links with the Local magazine have led to them to donating our beautiful Christmas tree at the front of school.

Thank you to the Friends of Lowton West for helping with the raffles at the Christmas performances! We would also like to thank the Friends Association for all of their hard work this term to help to raise funds for the school.

Thank you to all of our wonderful children for working so hard this term – they should all be very proud of themselves!

Thank you also to all of the staff for their hard work this term and their ongoing dedication to the school.

Many thanks to the governors for their support and challenge this term.

Finally, thank you parents for all of your ongoing support.

Best wishes to all of our families for a peaceful Christmas and a Happy New Year!
Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher
